	
	KIDDERMINSTER FOREIGN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council 

 held on Monday 20th January  2014 
at 7.45pm at Trimpley Village Hall 

	
	Present:  Councillor B. Phillips
                 Councillor G. Yarranton
                 Councillor C Grainger
                 Councillor J. Gammond


	Councillor R. Jennings
Councillor Mrs. L. Green
Councillor Mrs C Gammond
Mrs. E. Whitehouse (Clerk)
 2 members of the public were present 

	1.
	Police Report 
The police were not present, and no report was tabled.
Public Open Forum
.Mr Collins advised that there was a fallen tree across the Bridleway at Jacob’s ladder .

	2.
	Apologies for Absence:  -  District Councillor E. Davies – who was in hospital. 

	3.
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:        Councillor James Gammond and Councillor Mrs. Gammond declared an interest re Village Hall, being committee members.  Councillor Yarranton advised that he was a member of the District Planning Committee, and as such, reserved the right to change his opinion on planning applications at District Meetings, should further evidence be presented by Planning Officers.  Cllr. Grainger declared an interest in any items in connection with Riddings Brook

	4.


	Approval of the Minutes The minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held on 16th  December 2013 were approved and signed.

	5.
	PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT CONTROL:
a.          Previous planning applications

None
b.         New applications received
14/0014 Change of use of land to the keeping of horses and erection of a stable with hay store at Crundalls Farm House, Crundalls Lane, Bewdley, DY121NB.
Comment: No objections and recommend approval
c.        Compliance Issues
Playhouse erected adjacent to Amenity/Storage Building (permission granted) to be used in conjunction with adjoining land use – Hollies Lane.  
Councillor Yarranton confirmed that this was still on the enforcement committee agenda and will be dealt with but the District Council Planning officers were very short staffed.



	6. 
	Progress Reports on Outstanding Items
a) Severn Trent Fencing at the Reservoir car park 
A lock had not been put on to the gate for Arley Estate access.  Clerk to contact Arley estate about this.
b) Grit Bins
 – opposite Rosemary Cottage
       Clerk to follow up on request for bin at this location.
       - Northwood Lane 
       A request had been received from Mr. McCann (member of the public) for a grit bin to 

       be provided near to the telephone kiosk on Northwood lane.  The County Council   

       would not provide this at this location.  Clerk to write to Severn Valley who owned the 

       embankment at this point for a bin to be provided and serviced. 
        c) Low Habberley - flooding
        The project was discussed, and it was agreed to hold a site meeting with the 

        Highways department, and the landowners, to gain access to the chamber that 

        needed cleaning out.  Councillor Yarranton stated that he would give £2000 towards  

        the project costs, including removal of a section of hedge, and installation of a gated 

        access.  Clerk to set up the site meeting accordingly.   A discussion also took place 

        about the necessity to clean up after hedges were cut (particularly in this location) and 

        that it was the responsibility of the land owner or tenant to ensure that cuttings did not 

       block drainage. 
d)  Flooded Foopath – Trimpley Green – 
Photos of this were shown to the meeting on the projector.  Mrs. Gammond thought that it could be resolved by a ditch being dug at the back of the green.   As Rights of Way Officer, Councillor Mrs. Gammond would follow this up with the Rights of Way department at County Hall to find a way forward.  
Site meeting to discuss this was agreed for Saturday 8th at 10.30a.m. 
e) Hollies Lane – exit onto A442 – 

Although the drain inserted to catch the outwash was working well, this was now filling up very quickly.  Additional funding may be forthcoming from the County for the parish lengthsman to dig this out.  
f) Lettering for Councillor Mrs. L. Green  was added to the Board of Honour.
g) Viewpoint – County Council had replaced the reflector post by the seat at  

      the viewpoint.  
h) Marsh – Trimpley green – Invasive weed – A vote of thanks was given to Mr. Bob Green for fishing out the weed (Parrot’s Feather)  However, it would continue to grow and flourish, and so would need further attention in the future. 

	7.
	Newsletter

The Newsletter had been completed, and would be brought to the Parish by Mr. Paul Wright later in the week.  

It was noted that Mr. Ben Corfield no longer wished to hand deliver the Newsletters.  The Clerk advised that she would attend to delivery in Shatterford Lane after Park Attwood clinic towards Shatterford.

Clerk also advised that she had received a complaint from Park Attwood Clinic that they had not received newsletters of late.  

	8.
	Lengthsman -  
An invoice for £165 was tabled and approved.  

A long discussion took place on what other local services the Parish could take on from the District Council.  The two services most discussed were the cutting of the grass verges through Low Habberley, and litter picking.  Clerk had received information that the District Council claimed to cut the verges 10 – 12 times a year.  Clerk to make further investigations into this.  

	9.
	Financial Reports 
a) Cheques signed
PAYE re Clerk - £54.60
EM Davis Engraving – lettering for Roll of Honour Board - £20

Lengthsman’s Work - £165.00

Clerk’s Expenses - £82.50

	10.
	County and District Council & CALC Matters
Clerk advised on the following via CALC bulletins:-

Budget Consultation event – County Council

Ice & Snow – CALC Advice

Western Power Distribution Stakeholder workshops
District Council Parish Games Quiz Night – It was decided to put in a team for this – at no cost to the parish. It will take place on Wednesday 19th March 2014 at Rock Village Hall, Rock – with an early start of 6.30p.m.  Clerk to try to raise a team for this.


	11.
	Other Matters
Severn Trent – Rumoured new building works – Councillor Mrs. Gammond asked if anyone had heard anything about extensive works possibly planned – (worth several £million) – for Trimpley, or Stourport, or Worcester.  No-one had heard of this. 

	 12.
	Date of Next Meeting –  Confirmed as Monday 24th February.

Clerk drew members attention to the 3rd Monday in April, which will be Easter Monday.

It was decided to hold the April meeting on 28th April 2014.
The meeting closed at  9.50pm 
                                                                                   _   ______________________    
                                                                                   Chairman  - 
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